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Minutes of the Village of Algonquin Special Liquor Commission Meeting 
Held in Village Board Room on June 19, 2018 

_______________________________________________________________ 
 
CALL TO ORDER:  Liquor Commissioner John Schmitt called the meeting to order at 
7:20 pm and requested Village Clerk Jerry Kautz to call the roll.  
Present: Debby Sosine, John Spella, Janice Jasper, Jim Steigert, Jerrold Glogowski, 
Laura Brehmer.  (Quorum established)    
Staff in attendance: Tim Schloneger, Village Manager; Russ Farnum, Community 
Development Director; and Ryan Markham, Deputy Police Chief.  Village Attorney Kelly 
Cahill was also present.    
 
(1)  Approve an E Class Liquor License for Lucky Superstore Inc., 1469 S. Randall    

Road, Algonquin 
 
Lucky Superstore, Inc. 1469 S. Randall Road, Algonquin, Illinois 60102, has purchased 
BP Gas Station and has applied for a Class E Liquor License (sale of alcoholic liquor for 
consumption off premises). Lucky Superstore, Inc., has complied with the village’s 
requirements by completing the submittal of all documents and fees as required by the 
Village of Algonquin for obtaining the license pertinent to their establishment.  All fees 
have been paid and all documents are in order. 
The Municipal Code for the Village of Algonquin allows for three (3) Class E Liquor 
Licenses, with 3 currently issued. Since this is a change in ownership, there is no need to 
increase the number of Class E Liquor License.  
 
Discussion:  Even though it was stated, when asked by Ms. Sosine, that current 
personnel in the store were BASSET trained, when Mr. Zeel Patel, Manager, was asked 
several times how do you distinguish the difference between a minor’s driver’s license 
and a person’s license over twenty-one, he could not answer.  Commissioner Schmitt 
and others were not pleased and it was decided to not grant this liquor license until the 
Manager, Mr. Patel completed BASSET training online and returns for approval.  He 
was advised to complete training very soon. 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business, Commissioner Schmitt adjourned 
the meeting at 7:33 p.m.  
 
 
Submitted: __________________________________ 
                       Jerry Kautz, Village Clerk  
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